
NOTICE – TOWN OF RICE LAKE 

PUBLIC HEARING ON AMENDMENTS TO COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 

Notice is hereby given that the Town of Rice Lake will hold a public hearing on 

December 14, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Hall, 1830 Macauley Ave., Rice Lake, WI. 

The public hearing will take place at a joint meeting of the Town Board and Town Plan 

Commission. 

The public hearing will be held to gather public input on proposed amendments to the 

“Town of Rice Lake Comprehensive Plan.”  The Comprehensive Plan, as adopted in 

2009, and the proposed amendments are available for review at the Town Hall and 

online at https://townofricelake.com. For questions and additional information, please 

contact Tom Field, Town Plan Commission Chairman, at 612-203-9096. 

The Planning Commission has evaluated the comprehensive plan adopted in 2009, and 

with the addition of these proposed amendments, has made the initial determination 

that the goals, objectives, policies programs and other information included in the 

existing plan continue to reflect Town’s needs and desires with respect to land use and 

protection of agriculture and other natural resources within the Town.  With the adoption 

of these amendments, the current comprehensive plan will meet the update requirement 

of the Wisconsin comprehensive planning law, adopted under Section 66.1001 of the 

Wisconsin Statutes. 

The public is invited to speak on this matter at the Public Hearing. Written comments on 

the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan will be given the same weight as 

oral testimony and may be submitted prior to or at the public hearing. If submitting 

comments in advance of the public hearing, please mail them to the Town Clerk at the 

Town Hall, 1830 Macauley Ave., Rice Lake, WI 54868, drop them off in-person or in the 

drop box at the Town Hall, or email to townhall@townofricelake.com. 

 

Janet Tomesh, Clerk/Treasurer 
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